 NARBERTH TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Narberth Town Council, held in the Queen’s Hall, Narberth, on Tuesday 4th November 2014.

PRESENT:  Cllrs: 
S Rees, D Hole, E Feetham, J Griffiths, R Platt, S Radford-Smith, D Rigby and C Williams.

246/14
APOLOGIES:  (Agenda item 1)

Apologies were received from Cllr D Duckfield, Cllr H Langen, Cllr Norcross and 
Cllr Rogers. 

247/14
DECLARATION OF PERSONAL INTEREST:  (Agenda item 2)

No declarations were made.

248/14
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES:  (Agenda item 3)

The minutes of the meeting held on the 7th and 21st October 2014 was approved.  Proposed by Cllr Feetham seconded by Cllr Williams and agreed by full Council.


249/14
MATTERS ARISING:  (Agenda item 4)

a)
Wales Audit Office.  The Clerk reported that she had received an email from the Audit Officer stating that the Reserves have now been paid and that the money has gone into the Council’s Bank Account.
b)
School Crossing.  The Clerk informed Council that the road outside the School will be closed during the week commencing 22nd December for work to be carried out at the Crossing.  In the meantime, the County Council will keep an eye on the situation.

250/14 REPORT OF THE COUNTY COUNCILLORS:  (Agenda item 5)

There was nothing to report from either County Cllr Evans or County Cllr Morse.
251/14
REPORT OF THE CLERK:  (Agenda item 6)

a) 
Grass Cutting.  The Clerk stated that she had attended a site visit at St Andrew’s Churchyard with Chris Viggars.  Whilst the Churchyard is in need of a further cut, as a Resolution had been passed at the last meeting not to 
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undertake any more cuts this year; the Clerk stated that the Council would have to adhere to this.  The Clerk informed Council that Mr Viggars has laid down a loose headstone free of charge and that Mr Viggars also intends to carry out a free cut of the Castle grounds before next season. 

b)
Big Vintage Christmas Senior Citizens Tea Party.  The Clerk had received a letter from Narberth Breeze informing the Council that this event will take place again this year on Monday 8th December from 2.30 p.m., to 4 p.m.  An invitation was extended to those that might like to attend from the Town Council.  

c)
Narberth Quakers.  For the minutes, the Clerk reported on the invitation she had received and had passed on to members to the All Faiths Service of Remembrance for All Victims of Wars which was held on November 1st at the Celtic Cross, Narberth.
d)
Narberth Horticultural Show.  The Clerk had received a copy of the Bank Statement and the accounts, so had released the Council’s donation.

e)
Banner.  The Town Council have received a request to erect one side of a banner on to the Town Hall to advertise next year’s Dragon Boat Championship.  The banner will firstly advertise for teams to enter and then to advertise the event.



IT WAS RESOLVED that the banner can be attached to the Town Hall as long as permission is gained from the County Council first, as the banner crosses a public highway.  
f)
Christmas Lights switching on.  The Clerk had received an email from Gordon Barry regarding the possibility of Narberth having a Christmas Lights switching on in the town centre.  The Welsh Conservatives in the National Assembly are thinking about launching a Christmas shopping campaign and thought the Narberth would be a great place to hold the launch.

In principle the Council felt that this was a good idea and that it could be co-ordinated with the winter carnival.  The Clerk was asked to check with Jason to see if this is at all possible.

g)
Swansea Bay City Region.  The Clerk had received a letter from Carmarthen Town Council inviting two representatives from Narberth Town Council to a 
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meeting at their Council Offices on the19th November at 7 p.m., to discuss the launch of the Swansea Bay City Region which encompasses the local authority areas of Pembrokeshire, Carmarthenshire, City & County of Swansea and Neath Port Talbot.  City regions are a new approach to economic regeneration.
h)
Hywel Dda.  The Clerk had received pamphlets on the forthcoming changes to healthcare services for young people and children.
i)
Winter Carnival.  The Clerk had received an invite for the Mayor to participate in the Carnival Parade, leaving CK Store at 6p.m., and a request for the Town Crier to ‘Cry’ and participate in the parade.



IT WAS RESOLVED that this would be in order.

j)
Ground Maintenance.  The Clerk had received a letter of introduction from Countrywide Grounds Maintenance Ltd.
k)
Weathering the Storm.  The Clerk had received an invitation for Council to attend this event on Thursday 27th November at County Hall, between 5.30 and 8.30 p.m.

l)
Bunting.  The Clerk had received several complaints regarding the bunting coming down in certain areas of the town.  The Clerk had asked the Chamber of Trade to remove this as soon as possible and was pleased to say that it has now been removed.

m)
Car Parking Charges.  The Clerk has received notice of variation of parking place charges from the County Council.

n)
Narberth Museum.  The Clerk had received an invite for Council to the Museum’s latest exhibition ‘Letter from the Front’ following the wreath laying ceremony on Tuesday 11th November. 

o)
St Andrew’s Churchyard.  The Clerk had received an email asking Cllr Feetham for information on what happened to the records for the Burial Ground at St Andrews.  

Cllr Feetham stated that the records were housed by the then Town Clerk in a filing cabinet in the old Council Chambers on the top floor of the Town Hall.  However, when the roof came off the building the Cabinet with all the files and maps was removed and nobody has been able to locate its whereabouts.   Cllr Williams felt that the previous Rector of the Church may have some  
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information and agreed to look into this.
p)
Pembrokeshire Funding Fair and Conference.  This event will be held on Tuesday 18th November at the Queens Hall, from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m.
q)
Heritage Lottery Fund 1-2-1 Funding meeting.  The Clerk had received notice that this meeting will be held on Monday 17th November 2014 at PAVS in Haverfordwest.
r)
Town Hall.  The Clerk had received a copy of the sub-letting lease from Jelly Egg.  The lease is for two years commencing on the 1st October 2014.

s)
Iron Man Feedback.  The Clerk had received an email from the County Council asking for feedback on this year’s event.  Members agreed that this was well organised and there were no complaints.

t)
Eibe and Wicksteed Playgrounds.  The Clerk had received a brochure from this company.  

u)
Stroke Association.  The Clerk had received a Christmas Appeal from this organisation.

v)
Solva Community Council.  The Clerk reported on a copy of a letter that Solva Council had sent to the County Council with regard to the loss of Youth Services in their area.
w)
Castle.  The Clerk had received an email regarding the reasons why work is not being carried out by the County Council at Narberth Castle.





IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk should write to Dr Steven Jones to express the Council’s dismay at the situation.  
252/14
PLANNING/LICENSING APPLICATIONS:  (Agenda item 7)

252.1
14/0662/PA  6 Dan y Bryn, Castle Mead, The Bridge – Removal of condition 1 of Planning Consent 09/0670/PA to allow unrestricted occupancy of the dwelling – No Objection.
252.2
Planning permission has been granted to:
a)
 
14/0404/PA  The Croft, 10 Station Road- Alterations and extension.
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b)

14/0310/PA  Redstone Mill, Redstone Road – Erection of steel warehouse building.

c)

14/0159/PA  Stanmore House, 13 Station Road – Alterations and extension to dwelling.

252.3
Outline Planning Permission has been granted to:

a)
14/0379/PA  South Acre, Redstone Road – Renewal of outline planning consent to erect a dwelling. 
253/14
NARBERTH TOWN:  (Agenda item 8)

a)
Narberth Swimming Pool.  Cllr Rees informed Council that the Lease had been signed today and explained the situation with regard to money from the County Council.  Councillor Rees stated that the friends of the Pool are still fundraising as they need another £60,000.

b)
Agricultural Museum.  Cllr Feetham suggested that it may be wise to ask  Owain Martin’s daughters that, if there is any large agricultural machinery remaining at Owain’s property,  have they considered putting an item in the Museum in Owain’s memory.  




IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk should look into this.

c)
 Charles Salmon Gardens.  Cllr Feetham informed Council that bulbs have been planted at this location.  The bulbs were kindly donated by Andrew Rees and G D Harries have donated a tonne of topsoil. 

d)
Narberth Library.  Cllr Hole raised her concerns with regard to any reduction in Library opening hours.

e)
White Poppies.  Cllr Radford-Smith asked if next year, consideration could be given to supporting the Quakers Service as well as the British Legion. 

f)
Street furniture.  Cllr Williams stated that the benches in Narberth need re-painting.  




IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk will ask the County Council to do this.  Cllr Feetham to speak to the WI about their bench below the Library.
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g)
Jesse Road Bus Stop.  The Clerk was asked to write to the County Council again to request bus stop markings be installed at Jesse Road to stop vehicles from parking at this location, thus preventing the bus from pulling over.

254/14  MEMBERS REPRESENTING COUNCIL ON OTHER BODIES:   

             (Agenda item 9)  

Spring Gardens/Northfield Road Junction.  Members had met with Ben Blake to discuss the problems with crossing the road at this junction and the suggestion of erecting railings outside the Farmers Arms, so that pedestrians will have to walk further up Spring Gardens in order to cross the road.  Mr Blake agreed to look into this and to report back.  As nothing had been received, 



IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk should chase this report.  

255/14
FINANCIAL REPORT:  (Agenda item 10)

255.1  
Income received:

a)

Jelly Egg -
Direct Debit. 





£    457.68

255.2
Payments due:
a)

Glyn Edwards Office Equipment – Ink & Envelopes

£      74.89

b)

Chris Viggars - 4 x Pruning sessions St Andrews.


£    360.00
c)

Chris Viggars - Growth above Church Wall.


£    160.00

d)

Chris Viggars - Footpath 2nd cut.




£    590.00
e)

Chris Viggars – Common Land 2nd cut.



£      75.00

f)

Queen’s Hall Donation 2nd instalment.



£    500.00

g)

British Gas.








£      12.78

h)

Royal British Legion - £18.50 wreath and £6.50 donation.
£      25.00



IT WAS RESOLVED to make these payments.  Proposed by Cllr Rees seconded by Cllr Williams and agreed by full Council.
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